

Babcock International Group PLC

33 Wigmore Street London W1U 1QX United Kingdom Tel +44 (0)20 7355 5300 Fax +44 (0)20 7355 5360 www.babcockinternational.com

David Lockwood OBE Chief Executive

Angie Zelter

Email: xrpeace@gn.apc.org

25th October 2021

Dear Angie,

Thank you for your letter dated 21 October 2021.

I am delighted to confirm that Babcock is fully committed to playing its part in addressing the Global Climate Crisis. This is not just important to me personally, it is important to our employees, to our customers, to the communities in which we work and indeed to all our stakeholders.

In May 2021, we launched Plan Zero 40, our commitment to transition Babcock to a net zero emissions organisation across all of our estate, assets and operations by 2040. We have also signed up to the Business Ambition for 1.5°C Pledge to limit global warming in line with the Paris Agreement and recently published our Carbon Reduction plan. I can assure you we did not make these pledges lightly.

We are committed to acting now, not only to reduce carbon emissions but to integrating environmental sustainability into programme design, to minimise waste and to provide the high quality jobs that support local economies.

We recognise that Babcock has a responsibility to our environment and will continue to report on our progress on an annual basis. I hope this letter reassures you that sustainability is something we take very seriously indeed.

Best regards,

David Lockwood